DAILY BRIEFING 11 October 2000

Technical Working Group of the Basel Convention
Dismantling of Ships

The Technical Working Group (TWG) adopted the recommendations of the small working group on dismantling of ships. The small working group continued work on improving the draft Table of Contents for the technical guidelines, which is to be prepared by Norway, the Netherlands and India (the lead countries).

POPs Convention

The Secretariat's explanatory Note--on the relationship between the Basel Convention and the proposed Persistent Organic Pollutants (POPs) convention--to the POPs INC-5 meeting in Johannesburg, South Africa, in December 2000, was also discussed. The TWG accepted the note, with amendments.

Annex VII Study

The Secretariat reported on the progress of the Annex VII Study. Regarding the process of implementing the Second Phase of study, it was agreed that the Legal Working Group (LWG) should give its guidance on the matter during its meeting later this week.

Revised Questionnaire for National Reporting

The revised questionnaire and its manual for reporting under Articles 13 and 16 of the Convention were discussed and accepted by the TWG.

Cooperation with WCO

Cooperation with the World Customs Organization (WCO) on the separate identification of hazardous wastes and other wastes in the Harmonized System Custom Codes was also on the table. The meeting agreed that a consultant should be engaged to help the Secretariat and the Parties in making a submission to the WCO.

Amendment to Annex VIII and IX 

The TWG decided to postpone its decision on application Number 5, made by Germany, on the placement of waste edible fat and oils of animal or vegetable origin, pending more information.

Other matters 

Discussions on implementation of the Basel Declaration (a ministerial declaration on the next decade of the Convention's activities) led to an examination of the activities leading up to the next Conference of the Parties, with special focus on the Dakar II workshop on environmentally sound management for developing countries, which has not attracted the required funding despite extensive efforts by the Secretariat.

(There will be a daily briefing every day of the technical and legal working groups.)

 

